
 

 

CENTRAL HOOKSETT WATER PRECINCT 

SEPTEMBER 21 2021, 2021  

MONTHLY  MEETING   AT 6:30 p.m. 

 

We called the meeting at 6p.m.  Chris and Commissioners had a plaque for the retiring, Jay Smith.  We 

had a cake and ice cream, too 

We called the 6:30 meeting.  Attending:  Kelly Alois, Bill Alois, Chris Culberson, Richard Bairam, Ray 

Bonney, Jay Smith,  Carol Hardy, Everett Hardy, Attorney BJ Branch, and Chris Berg. 

Chris Berg introduced himself and explained that he had talked with Janet Levy. He explained what he 

was going to do for us, which would be taking over Janet’s position as Consulting Engineer for us after 

she’s retired. 

MINUTES: Richard motioned to accept the minutes.  Ray seconded the motion.  All were in favor. 

TREASURER’S REPORT: This report and other signatures were tabled until the next meeting. 

CORRESPONDENCE: Janet Levy’s donation to the SPCA. 

LEGAL CORRESPONDENCE: Easement for Berry Hill Estates Pump Station: Attorney Branch mentioned 

that there was an agreement. 

RSA669:7 Incompatibility of offices:  Attorney Branch mentioned that there shouldn’t be any 

information given or asked by any person. 

OLD BUSINESS 

ARPA: The Town Administrator: This was a request for Farmer Rd.  The water extension would be for 

approximately 18 families. They are asking $18,000.00 to put into the project. 

CYA move $6,000.00 that’s 25%.  Ray made a motion to accept $6,000.00, pay as billed.  Turk seconded 

the motion.  All were in favor.  It would give us input on the decisions, and the Towns right away. 

AUDIT: It was completed.  We got the draft proposal, Bill Alois, chairman went over the report and he 

signed it. 

MWW water quality has been cleared up, tanks cleaned at both Beacon and Wellington tanks. 

PHASE 2: Phase 2 has been approved for $20,000.00 half of what the total was of $40,000.00.  This for 

hydrants and valves. 

OFFICE RESTRUCTURE:  Tam has come a long way.  We still need another person.  Chris has someone to 

reach out to that would work part time for us, her name is Betty St. Germaine.  She would do general 

ledgers and quick books.  He will reach out to her to see if she’s interested.  

WATER COMMISSIONERS SEAT: Joan McDonald has applied for the position. It would fill Dick Monteith 

three- term. Ray made a motion to accept Joan McDonald to fill Dick Monteith’s term until the Annual 

Meeting.  Chris was going to get together with Joan on Thursday.   



 

 

NEW BUSINESS:  FY 2022 BUDGET: Chris has been working on it.  We should have a temporary budget 

done for December for January Budget Meeting at the Town. 

We will make sure our customers know that 5 days after due date we will charge them a late fee.  If the 

bill isn’t paid then.  We might have to shut the water off until they pay. 

SUPERINTENDENT’S REPORT:  Its under separate cover.  Very good report.  We don’t have to make any 

motions anymore. 

HOUSEKEEPING RULE, INDEMNITY AND POLICY APPROVAL: Everett made a motion to accept the rule.  

Ray seconded the rule.  All was in favor. 

ADJOURN: Richard motioned to adjourn.  Ray seconded the motion.  All were in favor.  We adjourned at 

7:35 P.M. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


